
Respected Sir  
 
I am writing this letter with a heavy heart and so tensed, listening all about the new visa 
capping bill . i came to Australia in Feb'07 and studied hospitality mgt and commercial 
cookery from a tafe , not because i wanted a permanent residency here  , i chose this course 
because i had my keen interest in it . today successfully i have got to a point where am 
working as sous chef in an Italian restaurant in south eastern suburb of Melbourne and doing 
well which i get told from my head chef . i know your concern is to get rid off all the students 
who studied cookery and are driving cabs , doing security and various other jobs they should 
not be doing . can students like  me who are seriously working in their studied field and are 
contributing to the market demand of Australia be spared , i got a state sponsorship from live 
in Victoria in DEC' 08. if you will use this bill on me it will be an end of world for me and a 
big trauma for me . everything i studied here is of no use in my country but i can use it in 
here. Australia taught me how to be self dependent without your parents . there are many 
reasons for me to live here , to be self dependent , to improve my skills , to 
serve Australia which gave me many thing , taught me the hardship of life . i dont want to go 
back , i spent my youth here ,i did the right things . please sir listen to my plead your 
decisions can bring an end to my career , can ruin my past 4 years , i want to continue in my 
profession . please spare all the genuine chefs and cooks .  
 
your sincerely 
Sumit Sharma  


